MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 06.06.17
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams.
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, Steffan Chambers, Steffan Jones, John Ceri Evans, Margretta Cartwright, John Ellis Williams, Owen Gwilym Thomas, Mike Tregenza and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
In the absence of the Chairman the Chair was taken by the Vice Chairman.

6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman referred to the tragedies that had occured in Manchester and London since the last meeting of the Council and he asked the Members to stand for a minute silence to remember the once killed and injured in the two tragedies.

On behalf of the Council congratulations was extended to the Clerk, Cllr. Annwen Hughes on being elected Vice Chair of Gwynedd Council for the 2017/18 year.

6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 16th were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 5.5 Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that he had said that he had carried out the work of filling in the badger hole free of charge.

Item 5.7 Cllr. John Ceri Evans asked if a sentence in the welsh minutes should read aml instead of am and everybody agreed to this.

Item 5.9 (E) Cllr. Steffan Chambers asked if a word in the english minutes should be cemeteries instead of cemeteris and everybody agreed to this.

6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared and interest on any matter.
6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 9 and 10 May training Caernarfon. 10 May 7-10 Ysgol Ardudwy Governors. 18 May 8-30-4.30 Full Council Caernarfon. 25 May 10.30-5.00 Interviews and Appointments Ysgol Ardudwy. 7.30-9.30 Village Hall committee. 26th 1-4 Profile presentations Ysgol Ardudwy. 1 June, Local Regen meeting 7.30-9.30. 2 June. 9.30-3.30 Older Peoples Forum, Porthmadog. Congratulations to the new leader of Gwynedd council, Dyfrig Siencyn of Dolgellau, Mair Rowlands, Bangor, deputy leader. Annwen Daniels, Blaenau Ffestiniog is the new council chair and Annwen Hughes, Llanbedr  the new vice chair. All the Cabinet posts have been filled by Plaid Cymru. Three of the four are from Meirionnydd. There are three scrutiny committees, education, communities and care. I have been appointed to care. Cllrs Eric Jones and Dilwyn Morgan will represent Gwynedd on the police authority. Gwynedd council has decided to pay its cabinet members £29k  and committee chairs £23k, I and 33 others voted for lower rates of £26k and £20k but were defeated 41-33 with Plaid Cymru supporting the highest scale. There is to be a reduction in Gwynedd councillors in 2022 from 75 to 67. In the Ardudwy area both options involve joining Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont with Llanbedr to make a new larger ward of 1600. The new name suggested is Dyffryn Ardudwy and Llanbedr. I have suggested Dyffryn Ardudwy, Llanbedr and Talybont. The new wards will be formally decided by the full council and the Boundaries Commission. A number of teachers have left Ysgol Ardudwy. Many have understandably taken post closer to where they live in 
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Bangor and Pwllheli. Following interviews, a new head of music, a local girl, has been appointed. A new head for the new exams has been appointed. Three candidates were shortlisted after interviews by senior education officials at Caernarfon on Wednesday 24th. On 25th the three were interviewed by Ardudwy Governors, only to be informed by the Gwynedd official after the long interviews that not one of the three met the criteria and no appointments were made. Grass cutting in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont will take place during June.

With the grass being so high, I have asked that the main road litter pickers be on call to clear litter after the grass cuts. I have been informed that litter will be collected. The Gwynedd council official, appointed to look after the Snowdonia Enterprise Zone that covers Trawsfynydd and Llanbedr is to give local councillors an update on the situation. A meeting had been arranged for the morning of 18 June before the full council, but that is when political parties meet. The meeting regarding Llanbedr will now take place prior to the Meirionnydd area forum in September or with individual councillors. There was wrong information on the Gwynedd Cambrian Line train timetables. This has now been corrected. I would like to congratulate local barber Sophie Collins on being runner up and finalist in a national barbers competition. I am still following up complaints and concerns that local residents expressed during the recent election. I will report on the replies from Gwynedd in due course. I am available on 01341242758, 07340035378, or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com. There have been problems with the official councillors e mail addresses.
6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since the last meeting.
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
6.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £10,086.83 since the start of the new financial year and this was £7,624.92 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year, but this was because £4,000 had been earmarked for last month’s expenditure as the Council’s contribution to Gwynedd Council in partnership to keep the public toilets in Talybont open and this payment has not been made as yet and also that £1,500 had been earmarked for the May expenditure towards a financial contribution to the village hall committee and this payment has not been done as yet.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Regeneration Group
The following report was given by Cllr. Steffan Chambers on behalf of the Regen Group - that 15 were present in the meeting held on 1st June and every meeting from now on will be held on the 3rd Tuesday of every other month and the next meeting will be held on the 15th August at 7.30 p.m. in the village hall. The Regen Group Treasurer’s report was given and it was made known that the Group had contributed £150 towards the SCF screens and £70.93 had been paid in import tax for the SCF screens, £941.09 had been received by this Council as a grant payment that was leftover from the new play park and Cllr. Steffan Chambers thanked the Clerk for the note stating the Council had received the money. No monies had been given to the First Responders or to the Buffs towards their funday and PACT North Wales Police had asked for £75 and PACT North Wales Police had given a £250 donations towards he SCF screens and the presentation had been done by PCSO Dai Hughes, Mrs Diana Tregenza and Cllr. Steffan Chambers. The quiz night at the Cadwgan had been a success and that £175 had been raised together with a £20 donations from the Body Shop as a result of the quiz which had been organized by Cllr. Steffan Chambers. It was made known that the Regen Group support the Council to develop the old play park into a car park and that they are ready to go out looking for grants towards the development. A discussion had taken place regarding Bennar car park in the meeting and also about the village strategic plan and that the Regen Group had agreed  that Mantell Gwynedd should be present and also that the Group was going to install suggestion boxes in the local shop and the garage. It was made known that Smithy Garage had agreed to install the defibrillator on the premises and the Regen Group agreed to take this scheme over. That a web site was being created for the Regen Group.
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C   Village Hall
On behalf of the village hall committee Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas, Chairman of the committee thanked the Council for their financial contribution to the hall. It was made known that the committee had changed meeting nights and that now they will be meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of every month and also that Cllr. Steffan Chambers had finished as secretary of the committee and that Ms Denise Stone had taken over the work.

D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Emrys Jones reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and that Cllr. Sian Edwards had been around with him and he reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine and that the grass around it needed to be cut. The bus shelter in the village was fine apart from a stone that was loose had still not been replaced and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas agreed to deal with this matter and also with the work of putting the slate that was loose on the island near the bus shelter back, Penybont garden was very tidy but the bushes needed trimming back and the Vice Chairman stated that he would do this, Morlo Park was fine but the grass needed cutting and weedkiller was needed on the path, the two play parks were fine but weedkiller was needed on the paths in the old play park, and a new picnic table was needed in the new play park and an anti vandal screw on the roundabout and the Vice Chairman and Cllr. Steffan Jones agreed to deal with this matter, it was agreed to remove the old rubbish bin from the new play park and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that he had emptied the rubbish bin.  The public cemetery was fine but there was a need to give some attention to the tree trunk located between the two gates, a bench outside the cemetery needed painting, two new fencing poles were needed and the hedge needed tidying and the footpath underneath the hedge needed cleaning. Cllr. John Ellis Williams agreed to cut back the tree that had overgrown over the wall into the new cemetery. The grass in Llanddwywe cemetery needed cutting and it was agreed to cut back the sycamore tree and put some weedkiller down, Llanenddwyn cemetery were fine. The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from Mrs Margaret Snarr together with some photographs showing the untidy condition of Llanenddwyn cemetery before the grass was cut and it was also reported that complaints had been received that the public cemetery was untidy before the grass was cut and thanks was conveyed to the contractor for doing the work of cutting the grass as soon as he knew of the complaints. It was agreed to ask the contractor that from now on to cut the grass of all the cemeteries every two weeks until September and not keep to a schedule of when the grass was suppose to be cut and it was also agreed that the Members would keep an eye on the situation. Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to carry out the inspection again next month. 
E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that the statutory pre application advice form had been taken into the National Park Office that day and that they have now got 21 to reply.
F   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Chairman reported that himself and Cllr. Mike Tregenza had not been able to attend a meeting of the above Board that was held on the 11th of last month. 
G   Deifibulator for the village
A report of the development of the above was given by Cllr. Steffan Chambers and it was agreed that the Regen Group take over the project and that the Council gives a financial donations towards the cost.

H   Primary School Governor
The Clerk explained that she had received an e-mail from Cllr. Michael Tregenza after the last meeting stating he would rather not go onto the Board of the above because the school would have to shoulder the burden of paying for translators and for getting the relevant documentation translated. After a discussion it was made known that Gwynedd Council would be taking the burden of paying for a translator and also for translating the documents and because of this Cllr. Tregenza agreed to stay on the Governing Board at this moment in time to see how he would get along.
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6.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    One Voice Wales 

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that the AGM of the Meirionnydd Area committee will be held in the Free Library, Dolgellau on the 21st of this month. The Chairman and Cllr. Steffan Jones agreed to attend this meeting on behalf of the Council.
B    Ysgol Ardudwy

Received a letter from the above asking if it would be possible for a group of year 9 pupils come to carry out work in the community on the 12th and 13th July as part of the school’s activities week. It was agreed to ask them to put stain on the bottom of the fencing posts in the new play park, paint the seat that is located outside the new

cemetery and tidy the bus shelter in the village and at Glanrhos and Ffordd Ystumgwern. Cllr. Margretta Cartwright referred to the article in the newspaper that referred to the pictures that some of the school children had done for the Gregynog Festival that wil be visiting Harlech and it was agreed to write to congratulate them.
C    Gwynedd  Council - Highways Department

Received a letter from the above outlining the work that they are going to carry out in the area during the next month.
D    One Voice Wales

Received a list from the above of the courses they are holding for Councillors in the North from now until December 2017.Cllrs. John Ceri Evans and Steffan Chambers agreed to attend the course on the Code of Conduct in Bala on the 28th of this month and the Vice Chairman agreed to attend the course on the Code of Conduct at Barmouth on the 27th September and it was also agreed to ask the Chairman to attend with him. 
E     Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above asking her to pass it on to the Councillors and the Clerk reported further that this e-mail read that Cllr. Jones Williams stated that he was getting several complaints that parking tickets are being issued to motorists parking on the road alongside the Bennar Beach car park and many
are local people. He stated that maybe the Community Council should look again at taking over the Bennar car park, toilets and walkway and put in an honestly box and 20p machine to use the toilet. He had also heard that boulders were to be placed on the road in future to prevent any parking, thus forcing motorists to use the Snowdonia National Park car park. It was agreed not to restart discussions to taking over the car park, toilets and walkway from the National Park. Cllr. John Ellis Williams reported further that he had been in discussions with Mr. Darren Bowater from Dyffryn Seaside Estate to ask if he would be willing for some to use the cark park on the Estate and that he had agreed to this as he stated that a lot use it already. Cllr. Williams showed tickets that he had received from Mr. Bowater to place on the car window when someone is using the car park and that these are available from reception.
6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £18,476.91 in the current account, £7,542.41 in the reserve account and £38.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes   -  £147.00 (wages) +  £231.40 costs  = £378.40 
Gwynedd Council    -    £4,000.00 -  contribution to keep Talybont toilet open
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Nigel Ferguson           -     £100.00 -  annual fee Council website

Mr. G. J. Williams      -     £134.64  -  looking after the flower pots by Talybont toilets

Mr. Gary Martayn         - £425.00 -   cut grass of both play parks (2 months)





Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Financial Contributions

Village Hall Committee - £1,500
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £156.12 - translation services

6.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that he had received an enquiry regarding getting carpet for the snooker room and that the Community Council was to pay for the said carpet. The Clerk reported that the matter regarding the carpet had been discussed at Council in February and that they had agreed that Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas would make enquiries regarding purchasing a carpet on behalf of the hall committee. Nobody had agreed that it was the Community Council’s responsibility to pay for the carpet.

Cllr. Margretta Cartwright stated that there was a need to draw the attention of Gwynedd Council Footpaths Officer to the fact that the slabs at the end of the public footpath that goes from the stile towards Dyffryn Ardudwy beneath Meifod Uchaf towards the new cemetery needed attention as it was in a poor state.

Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated that he had an interview with the Gwynedd Council Standards Committee Officers on the 12th of this month.

It was agreed to inform the maritime department that the sign stating where to take dogs for a walk on Bennar beach was pointing in the wrong direction.

Concern was voiced that work was going to be carried out on Bennar crossing on the 3rd/4th July between 11.50p.m and 6.05 a.m as this was a busy time of the year. It was also stated that the diversion they were going to use was not suitable as the road was a single track and going over private land. It was agreed that the Clerk send a letter to Mrs Glynda O’Brien, Gwynedd Council.

The Clerk was asked to send a letter to Ms Sophie Collins congratulating her on coming 2nd through Britain in a barber’s competition.

The Clerk was asked to send a letter to Ms Eirian Foster to congratulate the Dizzie Dancers dance group on their success a the recent Urdd National Eisteddfod.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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